General Education Advisory Council
Friday, September 20, 2019
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Thomas Edison (Lee) Campus:  AA – 168
Charlotte:  J – 118
Collier:  M – 201
Hendry/Glades:  A - 114

MINUTES
Attending: Dr. Eileen DeLuca, Prof. Kelly Roy, Prof. Tim Bishop, Prof. Margaret Krueger, Prof. Dana Roes, Dr. Rebecca Harris, Prof. Bill Van Glabek, Prof. George Manecheril, Prof. Don Ransford, Dr. Deborah Teed, Dr. Monica Krupinski, Prof. Myra Walters, Prof. Randy Moffett, Dr. Martin McClinton

I. 2018-19 Meeting Minutes approved.
II. Updates
A. One Book – One College
[bookmark: _GoBack]1.  Kick-off and Events: OBOC events appear to be well attended thus far, and show signs of being successful. We want to encourage attendance and events, especially on our sites in Hendry/Glades, Collier, and Charlotte. 
2. OBOC will eventually have an advisory board (standing or ad-hoc) co-chaired by a faculty member and someone from student engagement. We want to make sure the GEAC (gen ed) emphasis of the program continues. 
III. Professional Development Opportunities
A. Prof. Tim Bishop will attend the New Faculty Seminar Poster Fair – Friday, October 4 on behalf of the GEAC. 
( Thomas Edison Campus, Rush Library J-118, 9:30 – 11:00 am )
B. Attending Conferences/Workshops
1. Tim Bishop to SACSCOC Meeting in December on behalf of GEAC. 
2. Dr. Deluca encourages multiple members of GEAC to attend the AAC&U:  General Education, Pedagogy, and Assessment; February 20 – 22, 2020; Hyatt Regency Riverfront, Jacksonville, FL
IV. 2019 – 2020
A.   Membership: Introductions performed at the beginning of the meeting for new members. 
B.   Goals
1.   CREATIVE Matrix of Classes with Integral and Supplemental Competencies to come from the assessment office. It is likely time for departments to reevaluate their chosen integral and supplemental competencies. We want to get an assignment bank going as well. 
2.   Recommended General Education Courses for Pathways and/or Meta-Majors: the college will be part of the Florida Pathways Institute. If any faculty have interest, they can participate. 
3.   Investigate a Possible General Education Capstone Course for A.A. Degree Seekers: The GEAC discusses multiple ways of introducing a capstone into the AA program. Dr. Harris and Prof. Ransford will work on some ideas this year, which will include thinking about student ePortfolios. 
4.   Prof. Roy raises oral communication requirement. The SHP is continuing to collect data. Results of the previous process did not prove valid. They are re-examining how to collect meaningful data. The committee discusses the need for reading, writing, public speaking, and quantitative literacy across the curriculum to be part of every course in the AA. 
5.   Prof. Walters reminds everyone about “Spirit-ED Discussions”, a new event by the PD Office. 
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